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Welcome back to Term 4! I trust that all of our students and families 
had an enjoyable break during the school holidays and have 
returned rested and ready for a wonderful last term for this year. 
 
I am delighted to be continuing with you as Principal of Hurstville 
Public School. Whilst I originally thought I would be here for just 
Term 1, the longer I have stayed, the more I have come to love this 
school and its students, parents and staff. I am excited about the 
opportunities that lie ahead for us to create the very best learning 
environment and experiences for our children. One of the factors 
that influenced my decision to apply for the permanent position of 
Principal was the amazing support I have received from parents and 
staff whilst I was in the relieving position. I have been so warmly 
welcomed and could not have asked for a better partnership with 
our P&C Executive and our staff. I leave Connells Point Public 
School – an outstanding school with an exceptional staff and 
community – with nothing but the happiest of memories and start 
this next exciting chapter full of enthusiasm and energy about what 
we can, together, achieve. 
 
We are entering a new planning period for 2015-2017 and beyond. 
All DEC schools have a new process to follow and there is a new 
approach to developing the School Plan. Our teachers are already 
heavily engaged in discussing research findings about what our 
students will need to be successful in the future and we are 
evaluating some of our current programs and procedures to see 
what we can do better.  
 
Consulting with our parent community is a very important part of our 
planning process. We will be asking your opinions in a range of 
ways, such as through on line surveys, focus group discussions and 
written surveys. Included in this Belltower is an online survey 
about our communication with you. Please take five minutes to 

complete the survey as your opinions and comments are important 
to us, and will help us improve our service to you.  
 

  
 

 
Communication Survey – Please click on this link and complete by 

Friday 31 October.  Thank you!: 

https://www.surveymonkey.com/s/HPSParentCommunicationSurvey 

 

mailto:hurstville-p.school@det.nsw.edu
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We will also be holding a Parent Forum on Tuesday 4 November, to discuss and share ideas 
for the future direction of the school and the needs of our students, as we formulate our School 
Plan. We hope you can join us from 9:15-11:00 on that day, as your thoughts are important to us. 
 

You might be interested in some of the ideas our staff has been discussing. We have been 
learning more about 21st Century Learning and the skills our students need to be successful in 
the future.  This graphic summarises some of the aspects we have been discussing and 
highlights the directions we need to take in education to ensure our students have the skills, 
knowledge and understandings essential for the world in which they live now and in the future. 
We hope to share your thoughts about these and other directions at our forum. 
 

 
 
Voluntary Contribution 

Thank you to all families who have made a voluntary contribution this year. At this stage, we 
have received a contribution from approximately one third of our students. All contributions 
received are used to improve the educational facilities and resources we provide for our 
students, and can be made at any time throughout the year. It’s never too late! 
 
EFTPOS and Parent Online Payment System 

To assist our school community in making payments for school expenses such as excursions, 
sport, equipment, voluntary contributions etc, we are introducing EFTPOS and a secure online 
payment system. 
 
We will be commencing these services later this term, with the expectation that they will be fully 
on board and available in 2015. We hope that this will be much more convenient for you and 
make payment to the school much easier to manage from home. More information will be 
provided prior to the commencement of these services. 
 

Mrs Anne Hewson –Principal 
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Early Stage 1 (Kindergarten) 
 
The students have settled in very well to Term 4. We have noticed 
an improvement in all of our students’ behaviour, maturity and 
attitude to learning. The teachers are so impressed with the 
students.  
 
This week, we had two Orientation Assemblies to welcome our 2015 
Kindergarten students. Our current Kindergarten students performed 
two songs for the parents and pre-schoolers. We are so proud of the 
students. They sang and moved with enthusiasm and thoroughly 
enjoyed themselves. Congratulations to all our Kindergarten 
children. 
 
As the weather is becoming warmer, students are taking off jumpers 
and jackets. Please make sure all your child’s belongings are 
labelled. Please also ensure your child is wearing the correct school 
uniform. Teachers are noticing some children are continuing to wear 
layers of clothing under, and on top of, their uniform. They are 
becoming hot later in the day and are unable to take these layers off. 
Thank you for your help in ensuring your child is wearing the correct 
uniform. 
 
Below are photos of our Kindergarten students welcoming the new 
Kindergarten students for 2015 with two songs. 
 

 

 
 
Mrs Jessica Maakaroun - Assistant Principal 
 

 
 
 

 

In The Classroom 
FRIENDLY REMINDERS 

  
 

 Tuesday 21 October : 

NRMA Road Safety Day 

9am – 10am Parent session in 
school hall 
Remind your child to bring their 
bicycle helmet to school. 
  

 Every Wednesday :  Nude 

Food Day 

Children are encouraged to 
bring their food and drinks in 
re-usable containers 
 
 

 We encourage all students 

to wear their full school 

uniform every day. 

This includes correct colour 
shoes and socks, jumpers, 
jackets and hair accessories for 
girls. 

 
 

 Hats must be brought to 

school and worn outside 

every day as part of our 

Sun Safe policy. 

 

 

Dates for your diary 
 
 
5 November : Mini-fete 
 
11 November : Walkathon 
 
3 December : Parent Helper 
Morning Tea 
 
9 December : Stage 1 and 
Stage 2 Presentation 
assemblies 
 
10 December : Stage 3 
Presentation assembly 
 
11 December : Kindergarten 
Presentation assembly 
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Stage 1 
Year  1 
 
This term, Year 1’s unit on “Transport” includes developing an awareness of Road Safety and how 
students and their families stay safe on our roads. To increase the students’ awareness, each class 
has, or will, participate in a short walk around the local streets to observe the signs that children 
and adults need to pay attention to, to keep everyone safe. These are some photos of the signs we 
have seen. 
 

 

 
As 1H, 1A and 1M were unable to walk on the day they had planned, due to the rainy weather, we 
ask parents and carers of students in those classes to please sign another permission note and 
return it to school as soon as possible. 
 
We are also looking forward to Road Safety Day next Tuesday to learn more about safely wearing 
a helmet and wearing seatbelts. 
 
Mrs Jenny Cooper – Relieving Deputy Principal 

 
Year  2 
 
Welcome back to everyone. We hope that you have had a relaxing and enjoyable break. We would 
also like to welcome all the new Year 2 students and their families to our school. We hope that you 
have found settling into our school easy and have made friends already.  
 
Thank you for your support with the Year 2 Swimming Program. The Swimming Program 
commences on Monday, Week 4. A note will go home with more detail about the times and what 
the students will be required to bring each day. 
 
With the weather warming up, we would like to remind parents to please make sure their child 
brings their school hat every day. Their names should also be clearly written on their hats, as well 
as their jumpers and jackets, as there are many items without names in our lost property box. If 
your child has lost a hat or jumper, please check the lost property box, which is located just inside 
the front door of our library. 

 
Mrs Zaga Marinkovic and Mr Graham Enright - Relieving Assistant Principals 
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Stage 3 
Year 5 and Year 6 
 
Year 6 Mini-Fete 2014 

The Year 6 teachers and students are currently preparing for the Mini-Fete which will be held 
on Wednesday 5 November, 2014. The money raised will go towards the Year 6 present for the 
school. Stalls will include: Sporting activities, Water activities, Haunted House, Face Painting, 
Hair Spraying, Nail Painting, Guessing Competition ……..just to name a few. Look out for our 
colourful advertising around the school, and a detailed note to parents in the coming weeks! 
 
Year 6 Farewell EOI 
Thank you to all parents who have signed and returned the expression of interest note for the 
Year 6 Farewell. Please ensure that they are returned at your earliest convenience. Thank you 
for your co-operation. 
 
Number Crunchers 

Congratulations to the following Year 6 students who have made it to the next level of the 
Number Crunchers Competition: 
 
Raymond 6K 
Vivian 6D 
Matthew 5/6F 
Andrew 6H 
Hanyuan 6B 
 
We wish them all the very best as they compete against several other schools at Connells 
Point PS on Monday. Good luck! 
 
Road Safety Day 
On Tuesday 21 October we are having a K-6 Road Safety Day. Students will be involved in 
safety activities and are invited to bring in their bike helmets to have them properly fitted. The 
Science Show for Stage 3 students will be held in the hall from 11:25am. Students will be 
issued with safety workbooks on the day. 
 
Year 5 Science 
5K and 5E have been participating in class science experiments to investigate the properties of 
solids, liquids and gases. Last week, students were given the task of creating slime and 
determining whether it was a solid, liquid or gas by investigating its properties and recording 
their findings. Ask your child what they discovered. 
 

 
 

Mrs Tina Cowley – Assistant Principal 
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  Support Unit News 
 
Welcome back to Term 4. We hope that all our families had a relaxing and enjoyable break and 
the students are all looking forward to a busy and productive term. 
 
It is an especially important time for our Year 6 students who are settling in for their last term of 
primary school with lots of celebrations to come. All of our Year 6 students will be given 
opportunities to visit their high schools to become familiar with the teachers and the new 
environment. This term, our classes will be studying the following topics: 
 
5/6M – Gold 
4/5H  – Hot or cold 
1/6D  – What’s Alive 
K/2J  – Literacy and numeracy focus 
 
A reminder to parents that cooking notes were sent out earlier this week. Please return 
permission slips and money to your child’s class teacher as soon as possible.  
 
Mrs Nicole Moore – Assistant Principal 
 

Group Photos  
 
On Monday 20th November, our photographers, Don Wood Photography, will be coming to take 
group photos of students who perform or participate in a school group. This includes the school 
bands, PSSA teams, dance groups, choirs and chess clubs. If your child is in a group, they will 
bring home an envelope on Monday. If you would like to order a group photo, please return the 
envelope with payment to the front office by Friday 7th November.  
 
Miss Danielle Scott - Relieving Deputy Principal 

 

Band  
 
For any students who are wanting to join the Training Band next year, final auditions will be held 
over the next two weeks. We are already near capacity for our Training Band, so this will be the 
last opportunity to audition for 2015. We will not be accepting any more audition forms after 
Tuesday 21st October. Please return audition forms to Miss Tsanidis or Miss Scott. 
 
A Band Information Night will be held for families who will be joining the band next year. It will be 
held on Tuesday 18th November at 7pm in the school hall. We hope you can join us for an 
informative night. 
 
Our current bands will be performing in a showcase on 25th November at 6pm in the school hall. 
We hope parents can come and enjoy listening to the bands and seeing what their children have 
learnt. Throughout this term, band tutors will be auditioning Training Band and Concert Band 
members to see if they can move on to the next band in 2015. 
 
Miss Danielle Scott - Relieving Deputy Principal 
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Attendance 

 
Did you know that if students miss as little as eight days in a school term, by the end of primary 
school they will have missed a year of education? 
 
Regular attendance is very important for your child. Please make sure that you send your child to 
school every day unless they are sick. 
 
If your child is away from school, please send a written note on the day that they return to school, 
explaining the reason for their absence. This is a legal requirement. 
 
School begins at 9.00 am. 
 
In order for your child to be settled and ready to learn when classes commence, students need to 
arrive well before the morning bell rings. 
 
We have a large number of students arriving at school late to morning lines, which results in 
important information being missed and lessons being started without them. Please ensure that 
your child arrives with time to spare before the bell rings. 
 
Any child who is late to school in the morning must go directly to the school office and ask for a 
late note. Their name will be recorded on the roll along with the time of arrival and the reason for 
their lateness. 
 
Thank you for your co-operation in this matter. 
 
Mrs Jennifer Birch – Deputy Principal 
 

 
Getting organised for Term 4 

Welcome back to school! Keep track of the week numbers of each Term and help your 
family stay on top of the million and one things happening this time of year with School A 
to Z's monthly planners. They're easy to print out and pop up on the fridge for all  to see. 
You might even want to print a spare for each child's bedroom so there are no excuses 
for them to forget homework, chores and other weekly activities. http://bit.ly/UbmQz8  
 
Public speaking made easier. 
Many people rate speaking in public as one of their worst fears.  But it’s an important skill 
for kids to master, which is part of the reason why we start them off with News in 
Kindergarten and progress to other presentation skills from an early age. Helping your 
child prepare their speeches and presentations at home will really boost their confidence. 
 
Here are practical tips any parent can use: http://bit.ly/Kr3ukB  
 

 

 

http://bit.ly/UbmQz8
http://bit.ly/Kr3ukB
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P&C 

 
Hurstville Public School bags are now available for purchase at The Uniform Shop.  There are three 
sizes available. We think they look fantastic. Also, the Uniform Shop is now selling Bucket hats 
which will provide even more protection from the sun.  

 
 
P&C Committee 

 

Public Speaking Competition  
 
On Wednesday 15th October, our school’s Public Speaking Finalists competed in the highly 
competitive Georges River Network Public Speaking Competition which was held at Penshurst West 
Public School. Our school was represented by Leo from KC (Early Stage 1), Jonathan from 2C 
(Stage 1), Vanessa  from 3/4C (Stage 2) and Ethan from 5I (Stage 3). They competed against 
students from other schools in the Georges River Network. 
 
Prior to the Regional competition, these students competed against their class, their grade and 
finally their Stage. It was quite an achievement in itself for them to be the finalists at school level. 
Leading up to the Regional competition, the students continued to spend time practising their 
speeches and improving their skills in writing impromptu speeches so that they were well prepared. 
Each student’s speech was excellent. 
 
Congratulations to all four student finalists for the wonderful way in which you conducted yourselves 
and for being such outstanding public speakers! 
 
Ms Erina Law – Public Speaking Co-ordinator 

 
 

 
BOXES OF LOVE  

 
For a number of years our school has been involved in the Boxes Of Love Program. This is a humanitarian 
project that seeks to bring some joy to children who are affected by war, poverty, disease and natural 
disaster. Last year the whole Hurstville area community sent nearly 1000 gift boxes to children around the 
world. The Hurstville gift boxes came from families, local schools and civic organisations. 
 
Many classes in the school have decided to be part of this worthwhile cause again. Our children learn that 
there are other children not as fortunate as themselves and that we can help to make their life a little happier 
in a small way. 
 
Children are encouraged to bring in a donation of money to their class teacher which can be used to buy 
items for the boxes or for postage or NEW items that can be put directly into the boxes.  
 
If your child’s class is involved please give generously to make this a successful effort to help others. 
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NRMA Science & Road Safety Day 
  
On Tuesday 21st October, our school will be hosting an NRMA Science & Road Safety Day, a road safety 
program that will be delivered free of charge to our school by the National Roads & Motorists’ Association 
with the aim of helping our students stay safe on the road.  
  
This program involves students participating in road safety shows in the hall and completing road safety 
workbooks in the classroom to help reinforce important road safety messages. 
 
The shows combine important road safety message with science. Messages such as “Wear a Seatbelt” 
have a greater impact when children have a stronger understanding of the forces they experience when 
travelling in a car and what could happen to them should the car stop suddenly in a crash. In the science 
show, a crash test dummy – an egg – memorably shows children how a seatbelt works to restrain 
passengers in a crash and more importantly why a seatbelt must be worn on each trip. 

 
The program also teaches the students how to correctly fit their bicycle helmet. So, on the day of the 
program, we ask all students who have a bicycle helmet at home to bring their helmet (not their bike) to 
school to practise the correct way of wearing it.   

  

Parents play a vital role in keeping their children safe, and so we would like to invite you to come 
and watch the first show of the day to see what your children are learning and how you can 
reinforce these road safety messages at home. 
 

The show starts at 9.05 am in the school hall and will finish at 9.55am. 

 
After the day, your child will be bringing home the NRMA road safety workbook they have completed in 
class, so please take the opportunity to speak to them about what they have learned and what they can do 
to help keep their friends and family safe.  
Within each workbook is a 4-page parent insert on child road and bike safety for you as a handy 
reference guide at home.  
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